Regular Meeting

Board of Education

January 15, 2009

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Kerkvliet, Moser, Van Hill and Twedt were present.  Hassebroek was absent.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion # 2254

Moved by Moser and seconded by Kerkvliet to approve the agenda with the addition of Approval of Public Hearing, and Review of District Technology Plan.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2255

Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Moser to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Hassebroek present at 7:15 PM.

The following as Students of the Month:  Cody Grotewold for Sportsmanship, Deena Larson for Citizenship, Ashley Eiesland for Academics, and Becca Boer for Arts.

Supt Hargens reported to the Board on a Site Review Conference that he attended in Des Moines.  Hargens also reported that the district will begin negotiations with the WLEA later in the month.  

Supt. Hargens said the district had been approached by Behavioral Health Services to conduct an assembly on gambling addictions.  Hargens said the school would probably include this in an 8th grade health class.

The Department of Food and Nutrition conducted a site review of the district’s nutrition programs.  The review found school’s nutrition programs to be of high quality and exceeding USDA standards in many areas including meal sizes.

Motion # 2256

Moved by Kerkvliet and seconded by Hassebroek to approve the changes to Board Policy #403.5 (Early Retirement) as presented.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2257

Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Moser to approve to have published in the West Lyon Herald the Notice of Hearing and Bid Letting for the proposed roofing project for FY10.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens distributed copies of the district’s amended Technology Plan for FY10.  Action will be taken on the Plan at the Board’s February meeting.

Motion # 2258

Moved by Hassebroek and seconded by Kerkvliet to adjourn this meeting at 7:45 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for February 9th at 7:00 PM.
